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In the notice, Fresh Hemp Foods states its intention to use dehulled hemp seed in
several food categories, including foods for which standards of identity exist, located in
Title 21 of the Code of Federal Regulations. We note that an ingredient that is lawfully
added to food products may be used in a standardized food only if it is permitted by the
applicable standard of identity.

Section 301(ll) of the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act (FD&C Act)

Section 301(ll) of the FD&C Act prohibits the introduction or delivery for introduction
into interstate commerce of any food that contains a drug approved under section 505 of
the FD&C Act, a biological product licensed under section 351 of the Public Health
Service Act, or a drug or a biological product for which substantial clinical investigations
have been instituted and their existence made public, unless one of the exemptions in
section 301(I1)(1)-(4) applies. In our evaluation of Fresh Hemp Foods’ notice concluding
that dehulled hemp seed is GRAS under its intended conditions of use, we did not
consider whether section 301(ll) or any of its exemptions apply to foods containing
dehulled hemp seed. Accordingly, our response should not be construed to be a
statement that foods containing dehulled hemp seed, if introduced or delivered for
introduction into interstate commerce, would not violate section 301(ll).

Conclusions

Based on the information that Fresh Hemp Foods provided, as well as other information
available to FDA, we have no questions at this time regarding Fresh Hemp Foods’
conclusion that dehulled hemp seed is GRAS under its intended conditions of use. This
letter is not an affirmation that dehulled hemp seed is GRAS under 21 CFR 170.35.
Unless noted above, our review did not address other provisions of the FD&C Act. Food
ingredient manufacturers and food producers are responsible for ensuring that
marketed products are safe and compliant with all applicable legal and regulatory
requirements.

In accordance with 21 CFR 170.275(b)(2), the text of this letter responding to GRN
000765 is accessible to the public at www.fda.gov/grasnoticeinventory.
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